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Canterbury Public School NSW

Works notification | 29 April 2024

Dear staff and parents/carers,

On Tuesday 2 April 2024, we informed you of works taking place in Blocks A and C at Canterbury Public
School. We would like to provide you an update for the start of Term 2.

C Block

Work in Building Cis complete. The building was inspected by the independent hygienist to confirm it has
been fully remediated. The schoolreceived a clearance certificate, and the building is ready for learning in
Term 2.

The maths storeroom will be accessible from the beginning of Term 2.

A Block

Work is continuing on Level 1 of A Block to repair the ceiling and replace soft furnishings. Furnishings may
take 10 weeks to arrive, meaning that level 1 of A Block is likely to reopen at the beginning of Term 3.

The Library is open and will be available for learning from the beginning of Term 2.

Students’ learning arrangements

To ensure the continued health and safety of our students and staff, some of the temporary changes to
learning arrangements made at the end of Term 1 will remain in place until the building repair work in A
Block is complete. Students in Kindergarten and Stage 1 classes will remain in Stage 3 classrooms and
breakout classrooms in C Block while works take place in A Block. Stage 3 classes will now be relocated to
classrooms adjacent to the library in A Block and the learning hub. Pick up arrangements will be:

e Kindergarten — Shapes COLA outside Block C
e Stage 1- Dots COLA outside Block A & B
e Stage 2 - Shapes COLA outside Block C

e Stage 3— Church Street gates.
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Out of school hours care (OOSH)

Out of school hours care is open at Canterbury Public School from Term 2, following the temporary
relocation of vacation care during the April school holidays.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We will
keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.

© NSW Department of Education, Apr-24 @



